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NEW MEMBERS 

NONE 

Volume 66 

RE Report October 

The checkered flag is about to waive on competition events for the Region, GLDiv and National Runoffs at VIR. There is a Great 

Lakes Divisional autocross at Grissom October 8-9 and our final Regional autocross at Tire Rack scheduled for October 16th which 

will complete the competition season in our area. 

We are preparing for the election of club officers. Elections will be held during the November meeting. Please consider running 

for a leadership position in the club if nominated. We have been fortunate to have multiple candidates step up when asked to 

serve. It is good to have fresh ideas and leadership. I have learned much in my brief time completing Paul McBride’s 2022 term as 

Regional Executive, and I will also run for RE for the 2023 term. The Board and I welcome any candidates that may have a desire 

to be RE or Board Members and hope you consider putting your hat in the ring. Should you win, you will find a very supportive 

team. Duane Belisle and Brian Tack are on our Nominating Committee and they will be contacting you should your name be put 

forth by a fellow member as a candidate for office. Nominations will also be accepted during the October meeting so we can get 

the ballots printed before the November election. 

Kim Bollinger is still looking for a volunteer to take over as treasurer and Denny Jennings is looking for a new PitBoard Editor. 

Please consider helping the club with these important duties. 

We are still looking for speakers and presentations for our winter club meetings. Please drop me an email at RE@sbrscca.org if 

you have any ideas and I will follow up. 

We sent out a survey regarding a potential 2023 winter trip. We will be reviewing the responses to determine our options and 

level of interest.  We hope to see you at the two next monthly meetings at Beef O’Brady’s on 10/4 and 11/1 at 7pm.   

Mark Manninen, RE South Bend Region SCCA 

NO RACE REPORT THIS MONTH 

NO SOLO REPORT THIS MONTH 

NO DIVISIONAL ADMINISTRATOR REPORT THIS MONTH 
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SBR Monthly Meetings 

We meet every first Tuesday of the month 

at Beef O’Brady’s 

12479 State Road 23 

Granger, In 

6:00—Board Meeting followed at 7:00 

P.M.—general membership meeting 

2022 Schedule 

October 

4– Member Meeting—Nominations for Offic-

ers taken —7:00 P.M. 

16– SBR Solo at Tire Rack 

November 

1—Member Meeting—Election Night—7:00 

P.M. 

December 

6— Member Meeting—7:00 P.M. 

 January 

14-Tentative date for awards banquet 

Free Dues 

We started it! Hold one of the follow-

ing positions and get your dues back. 

R.E.; National Race worker license; 

Race Chair; PitBoard Editor; Street 

Survival Chair; or Treasurer. 

 Half off dues for Activity Points Keep-

er; Divisional Race worker license; 

Secretary; and various solo positions.` 

LIKE US 

 ON 

FACEBOOK 

f 

NEED TIRES?/ HELP SBR 
When you need new tires be sure to 

buy from the Tire Rack. Go to our 

website. Log onto www.sbrscca.org 

and click on the Tire Rack link at the 

bottom of the page to make your pur-

chase. By doing so, SBR will earn some 

dough. 

SBR CONTACT INFORMATION 

Mark Manninen Regional Executive 

re@sbrscca.org 

David Gushwa Assistant RE 

assistantre@sbrscca.org 

Steve Bollinger Board 

board1@sbrscca.org 

Caleb Mullauer Board 

board2@sbrscca.org 

Jeff Luckritz Race Chair 

race@sbrscca.org 

Kim Bollinger Treasurer 

treasurer@sbrscca.org 

Lynette Markowicz Secretary 

secretary@sbrscca.org 

Peggy Anson Membership Chair 

membership@sbrscca.org 

Mark Bublitz Webmaster 

webmaster@sbrscca.org 

Jason Cleveland Solo Chair 

solo@sbrscca.org 

Dennis Jennings PitBoard Editor 

pitboard@sbrscca.org 

RACE WORKERS TRAVEL FUND 

SBR workers that work other region’s rac-

es may be compensated for their travel 

expenses as listed below: 

Grattan   $75.00 

Mid-Ohio  $150.00 

Corvette Museum $225.00 

Go to the following link, download the 

form and follow the instructions 

http.//www.sbrscca.org/new/club 

NOT A MEMBER? 

Join today at SCCA.com and choose South Bend Region as your home region 

GETTING SBR ACTIVITY POINTS 

Activity_____________________Points Activity____________________Points 

Race Chair   400 SBR Race Driver   50 

Assistant Race Chair  200 Race Worker / per day  50  

PitBoard Editor   200 Rally/Solo Worker  40  

Website Manager  200 PitBoard Article   40 

Race Chief of Specialty  200 Region Support   20 

Associate PitBoard Editor  100 TNIA Worker   20 

Rally Series Chair   100 SBR Meeting Attendance  20 

Solo Chair   100 Car Show Booth Worker / day 20 

Solo Series Specialty Chief  100 Rally Navigator   20 

Event Chair   100 Race Crew / day   20 

Program Director   100 Rally/ Solo Driver   20 

Club Officer   100 Round Table Worker  20 

Car Show Display    75 Race/Solo Meeting  20  

Solo—Co-Chair      75 PitBoard Pictures   10 

Event Co-Chair    75  

Are you happy with how the club is 

running? If so that is good, but if 

you want to see other things, please 

come to the October meeting and 

nominate someone or volunteer 

yourself to be on the Board of Di-

rectors, or even run for RE. 

This is your club so show some in-

terest on how it is run.  
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FROM THE EDITOR 

 Here we are in October. Only  one more solo to be run for the year. Thinking about having a rally in late October or early November. If 

you would like this please let me know at the October meeting. I need to know if there is an interest in a rally. We could finish somewhere 

and have the results while everyone had a bite to eat. This is what we have done in the past. 

 As we get closer to the end of the year, please keep January 14 open as this is the tentative date for our awards banquet. It would be nice 

to have all of the awards winners present to get their awards. If you know someone that is a winner try to make sure they come. The 

more the merrier as they say. 

 Also along that line please remember that if you won a travelling trophy last year bring it to the November meeting so we have them all 

to engrave with new winners. We absolutely need them by the December meeting. 

 October is when we start receiving nominations for officers for the 2023 year. This is your club so come and nominate someone you truly 

want to represent your club or even nominate yourself. Basically the only meeting the board has is before each monthly meeting so it 

doesn’t require much time. It would be nice to get some new, younger people to be involved in the running of the club Some of us old 

farts are getting tired of always being there. We would like to enjoy some of the fruits of our labor. 

 I can remember having to go to a bank and get a loan to put on our races when I first joined the club. It was pretty daunting to put your 

name on a loan for the club. Thankfully the club is in a very solvent position that we don’t need to do that any longer. We are a very 

strong group of people that love the sport and work well with each other to make things happen. 

 I am including a couple of pictures from the last solo. Hopefully someone sends a report of that event. 

 We are going to be updating our website a bit so if you would like to see something added or deleted from that please let Mark Bublitz 

know. You can contact via email at webmaster@sbrscca.org.  You can also let Mark Manninen know and he will pass on the word. 

 Along those line if you would like something specific included in PitBoard please let me know. I would like to have our newsletter be as 

informative as it can be. 

 I think that is all I have for now. See you at the meeting. 

Denny 

Steven Piershalla in Cam S doing the 

cones 

It was a red mustang day with Dave 

Gushwa, Jason Powell and Jason 

Cleveland 

Mike Collins in his beautiful Mustang in 

Cam T 

SEND ME PICTURES THAT YOU HAVE OF AN EVENT AND I WILL PUBLISH 

THEM. DON’T FORGET OUR WANTED OR FOR SALE PAGES. FREE ADS TO SELL 

YOUR UNWANTED RACE ITEMS 
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Rank 
Total 

Points 
First Name Last Name 

1 1390 DENNIS JENNINGS 

2 1240 JEFFREY LUCKRITZ 

3 820 KIM BOLLINGER 

4 800 DAVID GUSHWA 

5 800 MARK MANNINEN 

6 680 DUANE BELISLE 

7 670 LYNNETTE MARKOWICZ 

8 640 STEVE BOLLINGER 

9 640 JASON CLEVELAND 

10 620 PAUL MCBRIDE 

11 580 PEGGY ANSON 

12 580 ROD MARKOWICZ 

13 560 HULBERT COLWELL 

14 480 DAVID ANSON 

15 440 STUART LAKS 

16 430 MARK BUBLITZ 

17 420 DAVID BOWMAN 

18 400 BRIAN TACK 

19 355 NICK THOMPSON 

20 340 GEORGE WILLIAMS  

21 340 MICHAEL JENNINGS 

22 330 MARCIA MCBRIDE 

23 320 SUSAN MILLER 

24 300 DAVID FERRIS 

25 300 PAUL HIRN 

26 260 JAMES KRZYZEWSKI 

27 260 JAMES ROSE 

28 250 ERIKA ENGLER 

29 220 SAM CENTELLAS 

30 220 DAWN LUCKRITZ 

This is the current top 30 in points as it stands of 9/26/2022. 
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MERCHANDISE FOR SALE 

T-Shirts 

New Gray (all sizes)       $10.00 ea.  

Old colors (sizes limited ask availability)     $5.00 ea. 

Sweat Shirts (sizes limited)      $7.50 ea. 

Polo Shirts (limited mostly long sleeve)         $12.00 

Hats          $5.00 ea. 

Beanies         $10.00 

Grille Emblem (show your colors)      $25.00 

You can email Pitboard with an order and I will get the merchandise to you at an event or a meeting. Items also available at the 

meetings. 

Hardware Included Limited Sizes 

New Gray 

All Sizes 

Long Sleeve – L—X L-

2XL— 3XL 

Short Sleeve—M -L 

(1 each) 

Hats 

Beanies 


